
Tulsa Recycle & Transfer, Inc. 
1150 N. Peoria Ave., Tulsa, OK 74106-4901 
Tel (918) 382-7284 
Robert@AWCOK.com 

www.FeedMr.Murph.com 

September 9, 2024 

Assistant City Manager 

Attn: Broken Arrow Municipal Authority (BAMA) 

CITY OF BROKEN ARROW, OKLAHOMA 

220 S. First St. 
Broken Arrow, OK 74012 

Re: Annual Fee Adjustment - Processing/Marketing Fee 

Gentlemen: 

TULSA AECVCLE • TRANSHH 

Section 18.1.2 of the Agreement for Processing and Marketing of Program Recyclable Materials entered between 
Broken Arrow Municipal Authority and Tulsa Recycle & Transfer, Inc., as of September 15, 2020, provides that the 
Processing & Marketing Fees due Tulsa Recycle & Transfer, Inc., as amended, be increased each September. 

Section 18.1.2 of the Agreement for Processing and Marketing of Program Recyclable Materials states an annual rate 
adjustment of three percent (3.00%) per year. Accordingly, Tulsa Recycle & Transfer, Inc. requests that the current 
Processing & Marketing Fee of $78.60 per ton shown on Appendix A to the above agreement be increased 3.00% or 
$2.36 per ton to $80.96 per ton, effective October 1, 2024. 

Respectfully, 

Robert Pickens 

Vice President - Recycling 

cc: Contract Administrator 
General Services Director 



{"type":"Document","isBackSide":false,"languages":["en-us"],"usedOnDeviceOCR":false}



